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July 
Calendar

THIS WEEK’S PARSHA QUESTIONS
Printed copies are available in the lobby.

On Shabbat,
the shul elevator will operate 
in Shabbat mode as follows: 

Friday:
7:00-9:15 p.m.  

Shabbat:
8:15 a.m.-12:30 p.m.; 1:30 to 2:30 p.m.;

6:00-9:00 p.m.

Is the Eruv Up?  Call the Eruv Hotline 
before Shabbat: 201-530-0222

Contact Beth Aaron at
office@bethaaron.org

SHABBAT TIMES

Friday, July 1
Plag Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 6:45 p.m. 
Earliest Candles: 6:58 p.m.
Mincha/Early Shabbat: 7:00 p.m.
Latest Candles: 8:13 p.m. 
Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 8:15 p.m. 

Shabbat, July 2
Hashkama Minyan: 7:30 a.m.
Main Minyan: 8:45 a.m.
Sof Zman Kriat Shema: 9:14 a.m.
Youth Minyan: 9:15 a.m. 
Early Mincha: 1:45 p.m.
Daf Yomi: 6:55 p.m.
Women’s Learning: 6:55 p.m., at the 
   Greenberg home, 291 Schley Place,  
   Yehoshua, chapter 21
Meir Hirsch’s shiur: 7:05 p.m.
Mincha: 8:05 p.m., followed by a shiur by  
   Rabbi Leib Zalesch, “Priorities in Mikvah 
   Building: Shuls, Schools, and Where to  
   Put Those Men”
Maariv: 9:13 p.m.
Havdalah: 9:22 p.m.

Earliest Candles on Friday, July 8:  
   6:57 p.m.
Latest Candles on Friday, July 8:  
   8:11 p.m.

This week’s announcements are sponsored by Lamdeinu.
For information on their schedule of classes, see page 4 and go to lamdeinu.org.   

Study in depth; be inspired!

SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK OF JULY 3
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thu Fri

3 4 5 6 7 8

Earliest Tallit 4:30 4:30 4:31 4:32 4:32 4:33

Shacharit 6:30 MS
7:15 MS
8:00 MS
8:45 MS

6:30 MS
7:15 BM
8:00 MS
8:45 BM

5:55 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

5:35 SH
6:10 BM
7:05 SH
8:00 BM

5:35 SH
6:10 BM
7:05 SH
8:00 BM

5:55 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

Mincha 1:45 BM 1:45 BM

Mincha/
Maariv

8:15 MS 8:15 MS 8:15 BM 8:15 BM 8:15 BM 6:45 BM
7:00 MS
8:15 SH

Maariv 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM

KEY: MS = Main Shul  BM = Beit Midrash  SH = Social Hall

MAZAL TOV TO

• Barbara & Kal Feinberg, on the Bar Mitzvah of their grandson Netanel Gershon Feinberg, son of  
   Sara & Daniel Feinberg, in Ramat Beit Shemesh.
• Elizabeth & Michael Horowitz, on their recent marriage. Mazal Tov also to Elizabeth’s parents, Sheryl  
   & David Blass. 
• Elana Rosen, on her upcoming marriage to Max Baruch of Holliswood, Queens. Mazal Tov also to  
   Elana’s parents, Sharon & Jeff Rosen, and to Max’s parents, Carolyn & Steven Baruch.
• Emily & Avi Schwartz, on their recent marriage. Mazal Tov also to Avi’s parents, Bonnie & Ronnie 
   Schwartz.
• Sandy & Eddie Steinberg, on the Bar Mitzvah of their grandson Yehoshua Steinberg, son of Dini & 
   Rabbi Avraham Steinberg of Bala Cynwyd, PA.

Rabbi Rothwachs will be away from this Friday, July 1, until Thursday, July 28. In case of an 
emergency, please call him on his cell phone, 201-747-8740. For non-urgent matters, please contact 
Rabbi Michael Taubes, 201-787-1813.

PARNAS HAYOM

Dedicate a day of learning at Beth Aaron on the occasion of a yahrtzeit, in the zechut of a refuah 
shelaima, or in honor of a simcha, a birthday or any other occasion. Each week’s dedications are 
prominently displayed in the shul lobby and sent out to the membership via email. For more 
information, or to sign up, please go to www.bethaaron.org/parnashayom.  

This week’s sponsors are:
• 1 Tammuz: Meryl & David Rubin, in honor of the 20th yahrtzeit of David’s father, Abraham  
   Rubin, Avraham Yitzhak ben Moshe

THERE’S AN APP FOR THAT
Check out the free Beth Aaron app at the 
Apple app store and the Google play store 
for Android.

https://s3.amazonaws.com/images.shulcloud.com/193/uploads/Calendars/5776/July2016.pdf
http://www.bethaaron.org/calendars#parsha
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SHUL ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Tefillah shiur will not take place this Shabbat, July 2.  It will 
resume next week.

We thank Rabbi Leib Zalesch for delivering the shiur following 
Mincha this Shabbat, July 2. His topic will be “Priorities in Mikvah 
Building: Shuls, Schools, and Where to Put Those Men.” Rabbi 
Zalesch has taught Judaic studies, primarily middle school, at the 
Denver Academy of Torah since 2008, and he also serves as Director 
of Operations for the DAT Minyan. A graduate of Yeshiva University 
and musmach of RIETS, Leib and his wife Yona (Schaap) live in 
Denver with their three children. He blogs at RabbiZalesch.
wordpress.com.

On Shabbat, July 30, the Sisterhood Book Club will discuss “A 
Marriage of Opposites,” by Alice Hoffman. For more information, 
contact Diane Fogel, bookclub@bethaaron.org. 

Beth Aaron has a Bikur Cholim rotation for visits to patients at Holy 
Name Hospital on Shabbat.  Our current schedule will be ending 
mid-July. We are happy to wecome new volunteers for this 
rewarding mitzvah. To be added to the list or for more information 
about this program, please contact Diane Fogel, 201-837-0651, 
difogel@aol.com.

A Ping-Pong Club is being formed.  Games will take place on the 
lower level of the shul after the 9:30 p.m. Maariv minyan on 
Tuesdays and Wednesdays. For more information, contact Harry 
Harcsztark, pingpong@bethaaron.org. 

Please take part in our survey about programming.  To access the 
survey, please go to http://bit.ly/28YQJmi and respond no later 
than July 4. Beth Aaron welcomes input from our shul members for 
ideas for improving/expanding current programming or instituting 
new programming. If you have an idea or programming suggestion, 
email vpp@bethaaron.org or call Mordechai Ungar, 201-741-3920.

Sisterhood can arrange for bags of candy for smachot at a cost of $1 
per bag. Two weeks’ notice is appreciated. To order the bags, please 
contact Lisa Breen, 201-966-8958. 

Sisterhood condolence cards are available from the office for $8 
each or $50 for 10. To order, please contact Judi at the office,  
office@bethaaron.org, 201-836-6210. 

We are often willing to accept donations of used seforim to our 
library in the Beit Midrash. If you wish to donate such seforim, 
contact Mitch First or Joshua Zakheim, library@bethaaron.org. 
Please do not bring any donations of seforim to the Beit Midrash 
without first contacting Joshua or Mitch.  If you wish to donate 
money for the purchase of new seforim and have particular titles 
in mind, please contact them. Please stop by the Beit Midrash to 
see our expanded collection. In order that our volumes in the Beit 
Midrash remain available to all, please remember that NO seforim 
or books may be removed, other than those on the right as one 
enters. Out of courtesy for others, please do not remove the current 
Daf Yomi Gemara volume from the Beit Midrash.  

The following movies are available for rent for a month at a time 
by making a donation to the shul. The titles from the Ma’aleh 
Film School of Jerusalem are “Newspapers and Flowers,” “Shira,” 
“Prague,” and “The Divide.” View trailers at www.maale.co.il/default.
asp?PageID=74&CatID=1. Thanks to Mordy Ungar, “Follow Me: The 
Yoni Netanyahu Story” also is available. To borrow the films, please 
contact Sandy Zlotnick, azzlotnick@gmail.com. 

MEN’S CLUB KIDDUSH

This week’s Kiddush following the Hashkama Minyan is sponsored 
by the Hashkama Minyan Kiddush Society.  Additional sponsors 
are Rani & Paul Lustiger, in honor of the yahrtzeit of Rani’s mother, 
Tzippora Tamara bat Ze’ev. Additional sponsors of last week’s Kiddush 
following the Hashkama Minyan were Lynn & Dov Silverberg.

This week’s Men’s Club Kiddush following the Main Minyan is 
sponsored by:
Mezonot Sponsors:
• Michele & Ben Cooper, in honor of Yair Mayerfeld, with thanks  
   to Yair and his family for his two years as President of Congregation  
   Beth Aaron
• Amanda & Avi Moskowitz, in celebration of the birth of their  
   daughter Mindy Adira

If you are celebrating a simcha, commemorating a yahrtzeit, or 
simply want to say “thank you,” consider sponsoring an upcoming 
Kiddush. To become a sponsor, go to www.bethaaron.org/kiddush. 
For questions, contact Ari Gononsky at kiddush@bethaaron.org.

THANK YOU 
My father and I would like to express our appreciation to the 
entire Beth Aaron community for your kind expressions of 
sympathy on the passing of my mother, Lucille Avruch.  So many 
of you who came to pay your respects did not actually know my 
mother, but offered your condolences, asked about her life, and 
listened to my father as he recalled various incidents over the 68 
years of his marriage to my mother.  We received countless meals, 
never had a problem making a minyan, and kept the amount of 
time that the house was empty to a manageable minimum.  We 
cannot even begin to thank Rabbi Rothwachs and Chaviva for 
their untiring help and guidance on a constant basis throughout 
the entire shiva period.  We are truly blessed to be a small part of 
a wonderful Beth Aaron community.  
With much appreciation, 
Gerald Avruch and Alicia Bocian

HASHKAMA MINYAN KIDDUSH
It is hard to believe that the Hashkama Minyan Kiddush “Society” 
will be starting its fourth year.  This true partnership between 
the mitpalilim of the Hashkama Minyan and the Men’s Club 
has allowed approximately 36 Kiddushim to be held following 
Hashkama.  As interest increases in holding Hashkama kiddushim, 
please note this updated information: 
• Hashkama Minyan Kiddush “Society” annual membership is 
   $54. This fund allows us to ensure there is at least one monthly  
   hot Kiddush following the Hashkama minyan.
• Members of the “Society” who would like to enhance an  
   already scheduled Kiddush can do so for an additional donation  
   of $72. Enhancements can include salads, noodles, herring, etc.  
   Contact kiddush@bethaaron.org at least one week prior to the  
   Kiddush. 
• The cost of sponsoring a standard hot Hashkama Kiddush on  
   a week that is not a “Society” Kiddush is $360. There also is an  
   enhanced option for $500. 

Thank you again to everyone who has joined this partnership; 
we truly appreciate it.  For more information, please contact Ari 
Gononsky or Moishe B. Singer, kiddush@bethaaron.org. 
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SUMMER YOUTH GROUP LEADERS NEEDED
The Beth Aaron Youth Department needs you! Boys and girls 
going into 7th grade through post-high school are needed to 
lead Shabbat morning youth groups during the summer. Make 
extra money over the summer, gain experience working with 
children, and have a great time. If you are interested, complete 
the form at http://goo.gl/forms/HsTqAwb6XKpUHRZS2 or email 
bethaaronyouth@yahoo.com for more information.  Please note 
that we can operate safe and effective youth groups over the 
summer only if we have enough qualified group leaders. if we 
do not have enough group leaders, we will have to modify the 
structure of our current Shabbat morning youth groups.

BETH AARON YOUTH and JUNIOR HIGH

The Youth Department welcomes Temima Furst this Shabbat to 
run summer youth groups. Temima served as a group leader for 
many years at Beth Aaron. She brings a warm and caring personality 
to groups. Children can look forward to the same fun and exciting 
groups under Temima’s leadership. 

Groups for nursery-2nd grade begin Shabbat mornings at 9:30 a.m. 
and continue until the end of the davening in the Main Minyan.

Davening for 3rd-5th graders (Jr. Congregation) begins at 9:30 a.m. 
At 10:10 a.m., all 3rd-5th graders are invited for parsha, Kiddush, and 
games until the end of davening in the Main Minyan.

Those interesting in taking part in “Banim Mitpalelim,” enabling 
broader participation of boys between the ages of 7-12 in leading 
the conclusion of davening on Shabbat mornings, may sign up using 
the online form or by contacting Mark Staum, Menachem Kravetz or 
Jason David, directly.

For more information about youth programs, please contact Beth 
Aaron Youth Directors Erica and Jason David, 732-618-9473,  
youth@bethaaron.org. 

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

CareOne needs volunteers for a minyan. On Friday evening, Mincha 
will be at 7:15 p.m. On Shabbat, Shacharit will be at 9:00 a.m., 
Mincha at 8:05 p.m., and Maariv at 9:14 p.m.  

This Shabbat, July 2, at Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 West 
Englewood Avenue, at 7:00 p.m., Rabbi Steven Weil, Senior 
Managing Director of the OU, will speak on “The 40th Anniversary of 
Operation Thunderbolt -- The Event that Changed World History.”

This Monday, July 4, following the 8:00 a.m. minyan at Congregation 
Rinat Yisrael, 389 West Englewood Avenue, Aaron Friedman will 
speak on “Can Modern Orthodox Rabbis Be Part of the Halachic 
Conversation? How that Question Affected the Battle over Machine 
Matzot in the Late 1850s.” 

This Tuesday, July 5, at 7:30 p.m., at Ben Porat Yosef, East 243
Frisch Court, Paramus, Refa’enu will hold its peer-led mood disorder
support groups. Groups are divided between a group for those with
a disorder (depression, bipolar) and a group for their loved ones. For
more information, go to www.refaenu.org.

Next Shabbat, July 9, at Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 West 
Englewood Avenue, at 5:15 p.m., Rabbi Ely Allen of Yeshivat Lev 
HaTorah in Israel will speak on “On the Derech: Reflections on 
Challenges Facing our Young Adults.” At 7:00 p.m., Murray Sragow 
will speak on “Altruistic Sins – The Mekoshesh as a Case Study.”

On Monday, July 11, at Congregation Keter Torah, 600 Roemer 
Avenue, at 8:30 p.m., Gayle Sassoon will offer a video presentation, 
“Turning Tears into Triumph,” for women and girls only. The 
suggested donation is $18.

On Wednesdays, July 13 and July 20, at 7:00 p.m., at the Young Israel 
of Fort Lee, 1610 Parker Avenue, Fort Lee, Dr. Jeffrey Gurock will 
discuss “American Judaism in the 20th Century.” The program, with 
Mincha followed by the lecture, is sponsored by the shul and Yeshiva 
University. A dessert reception will follow the first program. For more 
information, contact 201-952-1518, yiftlee@gmail.com.

LOST AND FOUND		

Found:
• Men’s Watch: Silver face with black band

To claim this item, please contact Judi in the office, 201-836-6210. 
office@bethaaron.org. 

WEEKLY SHIURIM 

• Daf Yomi: For Daf Yomi shiurim and resources in Teaneck, go to    
   www.teaneckshuls.org/daf/. 
• Daf Yomi shiur: Monday-Thursday evenings, at 9:45 p.m.
• Tanya shiur by Rabbi Moshe Rosenberg: Tuesday evenings at  
   9:00 p.m.
• Rabbi Rothwachs’ Sanhedrin shiur: ON HIATUS
• Morning Mishna Chabura: Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 7:00 a.m.;
   Thursday: 6:55 a.m.

COMMUNITY LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES  

From August 7 to 27, at Congregation Beth Abraham, 396 New 
Bridge Road, Bergenfield, there will be a Summer Kollel program, 
jointly sponsored by the shul and Yeshivat Sha’alvim. Rosh Kollel will 
be Rabbi Aryeh Leibowitz, Ra”m at Yeshivat Sha’alvim. There is no 
charge for the program, and breakfast and lunch will be provided 
to all participants. There are options to join for one, two, or three 
weeks. The registration deadline is July 25. To register for the kollel, 
or for more information, contact Bergenfieldkollel@gmail.com.

The Amud Yomi shiur meets weeknights at 9:30 p.m. at 
Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 West Englewood Avenue. For more 
information, please contact Mordechai Ungar, 201-741-3920,  
m_ungar@yahoo.com.

Each Motzaei Shabbat, at 10:30 p.m., Rabbi Yisroel Reisman offers 
a weekly Navi shiur, via satellite, at Congregation Keter Torah, 600 
Roemer Avenue.

Congregation Keter Torah, 600 Roemer Avenue, presents Torah in 
the AM: Tuesdays and Thursdays, 9:00-9:45 a.m. -- Chavura on close 
reading of Sefer Shemot; 9:45-10:45 a.m. -- Gemara Sanhedrin with 
Rabbi Menahem Meier. 

Lockers are Now In – Check Them Out 
New wood veneer lockers have been installed in the second floor 
elevator lobby and are now available for rent. The annual rental 
fee is $100 per fiscal year (July 1 to June 30). To reserve, please 
contact the shul office, office@bethaaron.org. Feel free to contact 
Isaac Hagler, isaachagler@gmail.com, with any further questions.
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CONGREGATION BETH AARON
950 Queen Anne Road     Teaneck, NJ 07666

Phone: 201-836-6210
www.bethaaron.org            office@bethaaron.org

Laurence Rothwachs, Rabbi                                                         Isaac Hagler, President 

HOW TO SET UP A PAYMENT PLAN

If you are interested in setting up a payment plan to automatically pay your membership, Building Fund, eruv, and mikveh obligations to 
Congregation Beth Aaron, just follow these easy steps:

1. Login to the Beth Aaron website, www.bethaaron.org.  If you don’t know your password, click on the “forgot your password” link at the  
     bottom of the box and follow the instructions that will be emailed to you.
2. Once you are logged on, click on 
3. Under the list of transactions billed to your account click  
3. Check or uncheck the items you would like to pay.
4. Find where the page says “Pay this amount” and choose the number of payments you would like to make. You can set up the payment plan on  
     a weekly, bi-weekly or monthly basis.

                                                                        
5. Click “continue to payment” and select whether you will pay the convenience fee.
6. Log into Paypal to complete setting up the plan. (If you don’t have a PayPal account, you will need to create one.)

It’s that simple!

LAMDEINU: Study in depth. Be inspired. 
July 2016 Semester

For class details or to register, go to lamdeinu.org. 
Rachel Friedman, Dean      

Lamdeinu at Congregation Beth Aaron
(advertisement)

Advanced Talmud for Women
Eichah Rabbah:

Midrash as a Response to Destruction 
Four Aggaditot in the Talmud

Parashat Hashavua
Unsung Heroes in the Bible

Lawrence L. Shafier, CLU®, ChFC® 
Insurance  Employee Benefit Funding 

 Estate Conservation Strategies

1270 Avenue of the Americas #1000
New York, NY 10020

(212) 817-3878
Fax (212) 489-2367

 0289810-00001-00
(advertisement)

Kol ha-Ne’arim Project MODEL IN THE SHUL LOBBY
A model of the new tallit for the Simchat Torah Kol ha-Ne’arim aliyah is now 
on display in the shul lobby.  The completed tallit, which will be ready, be-ezrat 
Hashem, for Simchat Torah 5777, will have the names of children and grandchildren 
embroidered on it. Participate in this project by submitting names at a cost of $1.50 
per letter or by dedicating a section of the tallit. The costs for the project have 
been generously donated so that 100% of your contribution will benefit the shul. 
Dedications will be listed on the Donor Wall in the lobby.  For information on this 
project, go to www.bethaaron.org/kolhanearim or contact Myron Chaitovsky,  
201-833-8776, kolhanearim@bethaaron.org.
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